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Notes from the Principal’s Desk …….   

Good wishes to all our pupils, parents, and staff as 2009 comes to an end.

The months of November and December always seem to speed by as we’re all caught up in the many activities around the school. During our school planning day the staff commenced a review process on our Code of Behaviour with the assistance of a facilitator from the Primary Professional Development Support unit. This work will continue during the school year during staff meetings and meetings after school to try to complete the process. Some input from parents will also be a feature just like our original code.

In November each year our pupils are given standardised tests and as usual an explanation of these results will be given to you during parent-teacher meetings which we plan to hold on Thursdays February 4th and 11th.

Music week was a really fun week. The pupils had a talent show, drumming workshop, the ever popular junior disco and also some very kind parents came in and played and entertained the children and staff. The active participation of parents and friends during this week reinforces our school ethos of parental involvement. Thanks to Pat for coordinating the week’s events.

Our fifth class took part in the Young Scientist Competition this term and two judges from Intel came to select the finalists (details inside).The judges were very impressed with the standard of work and a number of our pupils will be exhibiting their winning entries at the R.D.S. on Saturday January 16th. My thanks to Cathy and to Arlene for their valuable work on this competition.

Thanks also to the many parents who helped with baking and art work in celebration of Christmas. In our Learn Together programme the different classes have had a variety of approaches to the Christmas festival by looking at the story of Christmas, traditions and customs at Christmas, links to older pagan celebrations, greetings and different ways of celebration around the world. The season of kindness was our theme for the lobby display with every class doing acts of kindness for each other and discussing acts of kindness for home and the wider community.  See inside for a suggested list of acts of kindness that all the family can take part in.  Our annual hampers for the elderly in the community link in with our theme of kindness also. On Monday December 21st we brought all classes to the running track to watch the sunrise on the day of the Winter Solstice the shortest day of the year.

Our 6th class performed a show called – “N.K.E.T.S. Has Talent” - for all the pupils and the 6th class parents on Monday. Thank you to Lorraine and the pupils for this great performance which took a lot of hard work and is difficult to squeeze into the heavily loaded curriculum in 6th.

Well done to our dedicated fundraisers who continue the challenge of keeping the funds flowing during these difficult times. Thank you for your hard work during 2009 and here’s to a successful in 2010.

On behalf of all the staff I’d like to wish you all a lovely Christmas break and may 2010 be filled with happy times. See you back @ 8.40.a.m. on Thursday January 7th 2010.

Dates for your Diary
· School re-opens after the Christmas break on Thursday 7th January 2010
· Swimming lessons for Senior Infants will commence on Thursday 7th January
· Parent-Teacher Meetings – Thursdays 4th AND 11th February 2010 
· Due to demand, school tracksuits may be ordered in mid-January 
· N.K.E.T.S. Science Week – 18th to 22nd January 2010
CHRISTMAS HAMPERS
Thank you all for your generous contributions to our annual Christmas Hamper Appeal.  Since we started our appeal back in 1998, we have donated 200 hampers.  This year we managed to make up 25 hampers!   Thanks to the following volunteers who assisted with packing and wrapping the hampers  – Trish O’Malley,  Orla Kearney, Fiona McHenry, Vicky Lyons and Lindsay Mahon .
HELPERS

It cannot be stated enough how much all our helpers/volunteers are appreciated.  By having parents in to help, the teachers can draw on a wealth of talent and skills for their classes.  Visitors add excitement to the class and they are always well received.   

MUSIC WEEK 2009
The first week of December was Music Week in the N.K.E.T.S.  We had a mixture of in-school activities, invited guests and parents and friends to liven up the week.  Eddie O’Neill brought his fabulous selection of drums and percussion instruments from around the world to the school for two days and every class participated in a drumming workshop.  This was funded using the Arts Events money contributed by parents each year.  Damien Farrell (Jessica 3rd, Holly 1st, Ryan J.I.) and Dominic Conlon (Aoife 3rd, Saoirse J.I.) came in and played the guitar.  Aoife O’Neill, a cousin of Niamh McInerney in 2nd, came in and played the flute for 2nd class along with her friend Laura.  The Junior and Senior and First and Second Class disco took place as usual and some of the older classes explored their dancing abilities as well.  Paula Carroll (Dylan 6th, Jean-Louise 5th, Arwen S.I.) sent in a selection of world music CDs to help with listening in the classroom.  Highlights of the week, as always, were the Junior and Senior Talent Shows.  The full range of pupils’ talent was on show, from singing and dancing to drama and musicianship.  All in all, a good week for music in the N.K.E.T.S.
SCHOOLBAG POST
We would like to remind parents to check your child’s schoolbag on a very regular basis (at least twice a week) to ensure that you do not miss any notices from the school.  Please remind your child that when given any note from a teacher to immediately place it in their schoolbag – we do remind them of this but it would assist us if this could be reinforced at home too.   

Notices (including those distributed in the schoolbags) are also placed in our Community Noticeboard which is situated opposite the main Reception door. 
6TH CLASS MUSICAL
[image: image3.wmf]On the 21st December,  6th class performed their show called ‘N.K.E.T.S. Has Talent’  made up of a combination of songs from ‘Abba’, ‘The Beatles’ and the film ‘Grease’.  They also gave some wonderful renditions of seasonal songs to end their show.   Well done to Lorraine (6th class teacher) and her  class for putting on a fabulous concert  - a taste of what we may expect at their graduation in June next year!

COFFEE MORNING
A coffee morning was held for parents of 1st and 2nd classes on Friday 20th November.  With assistance from Orla Kearney, Paula Martin, Naomi Clancy and Christine Farrell, 1st Class baked goodies for the coffee morning, and these went down a treat with their parents.  Thanks to you all. 
GREEN NEWS 

During the festive season, don’t forget to hold on to any used aluminium cans, wasted batteries, old mobile phones/chargers and printer cartridges and bring them into school for our various recycling banks.  Our mobile recycling bank is given to us by the Vodafone Mobile Phone Recycling Programme.  
Keep an eye on your local newspapers for details of where you can bring your Christmas Trees after the festivities are over for shredding and recycling.
6TH CLASS TRIP TO THE DAIL
On 3rd December 6th class travelled to The Oireachtas.  There they met with Emmett Stagg TD in The Dail.  He took them on a tour of The Dail and The Seanad and he gave a great insight into the history of the building itself, what transpires within its walls and to end it all – 6th class were given goodies to eat!  We would like to extend our sincere thanks to Emmett who took time out of his day to very kindly accommodate our trip to The Oireachtas.
GO RAIBH MAITH AGAIBH…..
Computer Items – Adrienne Sneyd
Books & Games –  Lindsay Mahon, Aine O’Reilly-Neeson, Majella Delaney and Lena Lindberg 
Hand Sanitisers – Angela and Ron Walsh

Paper – Audrey Beatty
Helpers – Sophie Clancy, Nina Martin and Emily Trotter who came into our Junior Infant class on 12th November to make puppets with the children.  They 
had a great morning doing this art work.  
Junior Infants had a great time baking seasonal treats on Thursday 17th December.  Thanks to Christine Farrell, Lynn Groves, Aisling Gallagher,  Naomi  Clancy, Julie Trotter and Arlene Higgins.
On the same day Senior Infants were assisted by Elaine Dunne, Eva Copeland, Eileen Madden and Sweta Patodi in making Christmas decorations.

3rd and 6th classes were busy decorating biscuits  last week.  They were given a demonstration on how to do this by Fiona Kyle and then they followed suit. They really enjoyed trying their hands at this type of work.  Thanks Fiona.

Thanks you parents for taking the time to come in and work with the classes and teachers.  It is greatly appreciated.
SCIENCE NEWS

Fifth class once again took part in the Intel Young Scientist Competition.  There was a great range of projects; volcanoes, bombs, lions, guns, heart & lungs, recycling, demolition, illusions, robots and evolution.  The children had to put together a project book of information, a wall poster and a 3D model.  Two judges from Intel came on Friday 20th November and spent the day judging the projects and talking to the children.  They were very impressed at the high standard and had great difficulty deciding on the winners.  The winners were ‘Illusions’ by Tom Crowe, Cian Murphy and Aidan O’Riain.   Second was Meadhbh Costello with ‘Evolution’ and third were Rachel Doyle, Eimear Delaney and Anna Hepple with ‘Heart & Lungs’.
The final went forward to the second round in Intel with other schools from the area.  Six finalists were chosen to go to the Young Scientist Exhibition.  Meadhbh Costello is one of the finalists.  She received a plaque for herself and the school.  This was a great achievement.

Well done to all the children who worked very hard and thank you to Eileen O ‘Mahony and  Bernie Murphy who accompanied the children to Intel.  
The winning projects will be in the Young Scientist Exhibition in the RDS on Saturday 16th January 2010 (Science Week)
SCHOOL INFECTIONS

We would like to remind parents to let us know if your child becomes ill with a contagious infection e.g. chicken pox, measles etc. It is necessary for us to inform parents of other children in your child’s class to be aware of such an infection, and to avoid it spreading throughout the school.  
Please ensure that your child brings their towel into school each day, and don’t forget to change the towel regularly.  

SWINE FLU IMMUNISATIONS

Although we have been informed that immunizations against the swine flu virus will be taking place, we do not know the day or time when this will happen.  We will keep you posted.
FANCY DRESS  ASSEMBLY
On the morning of 23rd October, we held a Fancy Dress Assembly organised by the Student Representative Group.  All the classes took turns to walk around the hall to display their outfits to everyone – even the school staff took their turn!   Well done to everyone for making the effort to come to school in fancy dress – we hope you all enjoyed it.  

STORYMAKING WORKSHOP
On 23rd November we were delighted to welcome Julie Duane, artist-in-residence with Kildare County Council, who joined us for the day.  She gave her ‘Storymaking, Storytelling, Story sharing Workshop’ to our Senior Infant, 1st, 2nd and 3rd classes.  

This was the last of four workshops organized by us for this term, with the assistance of Kildare County Council.  We hope to continue our association with them in bringing more workshops to the school in the n ext school year.
ART WORKSHOP

4th class were treated to an Art Workshop on Thursday 10th December by Artzone.   They very kindly offered a free workshop to the school in thanks for the support they receive from parents who send their children to their after-school art classes here on Thursdays.

PAPER APPEAL
As you can appreciate, we go through a large volume of art work paper annually – both A4 and A3 sizes. If you or if you know of someone who could donate paper or card, we are specifically looking for A4 and A3 size.    
RANDOM ACTS OF KINDNESS
· Write a thank-you note to someone

· Hug your dog, stroke your cat and feed your fish

· Send someone a small gift anonymously

· Give your parking spot to someone

· Leave a euro in the shopping trolley for someone

· Help someone find something they lost

· Put a chocolate under someone’s pillow
· Visit someone in hospital who has no visitors

· Give a compliment

· Plant a tree

· Be gentle with planet earth

· Write a thank you note to a person in your past or present who has made a difference to your life

· In any disagreement, always act fairly

· Share in the ‘not so pleasant’ tasks at work and at home.

· Pass on to someone else, an article or book that really touched you.

· Spend some time with someone who may be feeling lonely.

· When a child talks to you, give them your full attention.

· 
Hold the door of the train or bus for someone rushing to catch it.

· Bring a cup of tea/coffee to a colleague

· Treat someone to lunch or a day out

· Donate to the needy money, clothes, food

· When you see something that is perfect for someone you know, buy it for them, even if it isn’t a special occasion.

· Put out your neighbour’s bin

· Tell someone that they are doing a good job

· Bring your pet to a nursing home for a visit

· Wash someone’s car as a surprise

· When talking on the phone, smile, the smile will come through in your conversation.

· Buy local goods from local merchants

· Give up your place in line at a supermarket to a person who has just a few items.

· Tell someone, you love and appreciate them and do it often.

· Have a kind word and gentle touch for those who you are in contact with.

· Enjoy!

BOARD OF MANAGEMENT NEWS

VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS – The Board of Management would like to thank all parents for your financial support for this year.  The voluntary contributions by means of standing orders give us a guaranteed income and open the door to raising money via the tax refund scheme.  If you wish to contribute to your school this way, please contact the school office for a Standing Order Form, or you can also give by cash or cheque.
The Board of Management would like to congratulate teacher Fiona Cooney (currently on career break) on the birth of her daughter, on Wednesday 16th December. 
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE NOTES
We would like to thank the outgoing members of the Executive Committee: Grainne O'Hagan  (Treasurer) and Greg Pluymers (Fundraising) for all their hard work and to welcome the two new members Aisling Gallagher and Paula Carroll.  As always, fundraising is one of the main issues facing us this year and we had a good start with the Cake Sale in October and Pub Quiz in November.  The Christmas Raffle has been a great success also and we are planning new events for next year - look out for notices and notes in the schoolbags.
 We have attached a 'Fundometer' showing how we are doing against our fundraising target and as you will see, we have a long way to go to reach our target of €11,000 this year.  We need parents to support fundraising events even more this year so please help out where you can by attending events, helping with organising events and by voluntary contributions to support the development of your child's school!
 

Executive Committee



Two pupils in 3rd class returned to us in September after being a year away.  Below is a brief description of what school life was like for them abroad.


2nd Class were busy composing acrostic poems using the word ‘Winter’.  Below   are two samples 

 
As mentioned on the front page, kindness was our theme in the lobby
 and acts of kindness was the topic being discussed in every class. 
Below are just two samples of acts of kindness from 1st class 

Acts of Kindness by Dylan Walsh




I got myself dressed for school.



 
I am gong to help my Mam clean my room.


 
I helped my Mam write cards.




Acts of Kindness by Ella Byrne

I helped my sister.  We washed the dishes and I helped my 

Mammy.  
I helped my Mammy wash my dog.



      inter is here.


     n every way but is


     ot here for every day, in


    he morning it starts to get boring in


     veryway when


     eindeer decided to pull the sleigh


                                by Eric Brezina





Golf by Shauna White (6th Class)


We had to golf teacher.  The first teacher my group had was called Louise.  She taught us how to hold a golf club and how to hit the golf ball.  The second teacher’s name was Kenny and he taught us how to putt the balls.











France by Aoife Conlon





Last year I went to France.  I have a house there.  I live in Saint Germain de Vivrac.  I have a pool there.  They don’t celebrate Halloween there.  They have a canteen. The teacher is strict.  Instead of a one day tour, it’s a three day school tour.  We have every Wednesday off school and we have to work from 8.30am to 4.30pm.  There are two classes in one room.  Once a month my Dad would visit us.  The children were very kind.  We made a starter, main course and a dessert.








6th Class Golf Trip by Benjamin Jupe 


We went on a golf trip on the 3rd of November.  We went to Carton House.  We went on the bus and listened to cool music.  We got there at half ten. We were split into two groups. My group did driving first.  Driving is when you are in a shelter and you hit it out on to a course full of flags and baskets.  Our mentor was Louise.  She was a really good mentor.  We then went to the putting field.  Our mentor was Kenny.  We had a really good time. I sat beside Brian on the way back.  It was really fun and I would go there again.








America  by Aisling O’Riain





Last year I went to Chicago in the United States of America.  I was in the second grade. My teacher’s name was Ms. Weir.  She was nice.  There were 21 children in my class.  I enjoyed Maths because it was a challenge.  There was nothing I didn’t like.  There was a cafeteria in the school.  Sometimes I bought my lunch there.  I liked my school in America but my school in Ireland is good as well.





www.nkets.ie








        is for winter


        is for ice on a lake.


        is for November


        is for toys.


        is for elves


        is for reindeer.


            by Chloe Monaghan














